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We proclaimed 2010 as the Year of the Nurse in China, and gave all our prizes to nurses, to 
encourage HIV nursing in China.  Our principal prize went to Nurse Fu Yan of the Beijing You’an 
Hospital, holding the prize in the above photograph.  We gave three further prizes to nurses in 

Xinjiang, as well as a special memorial prize.  Standing in the front row to the right of the Chairman 
are: Li Ning, President of You’an Hospital; Xu Lianzhi, our prizewinner in 2002; and Murong Feng, 

one of our prizewinners in 2008, and next to him our new project manager Frankie Bai.  Chris Wood, 
Minister at our Embassy in Beijing, is standing between our Chairman and Li Ning, and at his left are 

Elizabeth Shields and Noel Sanborn of Barry & Martin America, Inc. 
2010

2002
2008

Chris Wood .
Noel Sanborn
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BARRY & MARTIN'S TRUST

ABBREVIATED STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS
FIVE YEAR SUMMARY TO 31 DECEMBER 2010

2010 2009 2008 2007 2006
£ £ £ £ £

RECEIPTS

Cash donations 128,934 152,049 146,916 97,930 76,644

Tax refund 2,639 4,467 1,459 1,131 1,509

Net dividends 42,516 32,671 33,929 28,544 26,582

Interest 188 533 7,643 8,984 7,520

TOTAL INCOME 174,277 189,720 189,947 136,589 112,255

OVERHEADS 9,149 8,158 7,150 7,553 7,070

GRANTS FOR CHARITABLE
PURPOSES IN CHINA 113,961 122,190 113,653 95,187 97,190
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Chairman’s Statement 
 
The Trustees have pleasure in presenting the 14th Annual Report of our work on HIV/Aids in 
and with China. 
 
China has changed dramatically since we started our operations in 1996.  Most outsiders 
see only the glittering eastern cities of Beijing and Shanghai etc.  But deeper within China 
there remains poverty and anxiety in the face of infections like HIV; and stigma and 
discrimination towards those who are suffering or at risk; and limited availability of drugs and 
emotional support. 
 
Our friends in China are the first to lament the gap which exists between the newly rich and 
those who remain poor.  The government shows its concern by assigning more and more 
funds to maladies like HIV, but the complex organisation of Chinese society often results in 
negligible amounts reaching those who most need help.  Large foreign institutions have the 
same experience, whereas our small size and our longstanding contacts ensure that our 
funds have maximum reach. 
 
This is the situation where our Trust finds itself in the second decade of the 21st century.  On 
the one hand foreign institutions, many of which are feeling the pinch of the Great 
Recession, are withdrawing from China – e.g. Clinton Foundation in 2011 and Medecins 
sans Frontieres in 2010.  Our development ministry, DfID, has largely downsized in China 
and no longer supports HIV care and prevention.  The Global Fund has come to a “pause”, 
whose length or permanence we cannot ascertain. 
 
With so much withdrawal, our Trust is constantly aware of gaps where sick people and their 
families desperately need help, and the opportunities for us to bring material and emotional 
help, with quite small expenditures, are actually increasing.  Furthermore, we possess that 
most precious asset in fast-changing China, namely a reputation for consistency and care in 
our work.  Those who withdraw from China are surrendering this goodwill, and it is difficult 
for newcomers to acquire it in a more developed China where self-sufficiency is a matter of 
national pride.  Barry & Martin’s Trust is seen as an accepted and respected part of this new 
China, and we have more ability than ever to influence health-care in a good direction, and 
to tackle by our example the stigma and discrimination which exists towards HIV – not only 
in China. 
 
Our reputation with the Chinese health authorities, and with the hospitals with which we 
work, is such that we can influence government and social attitudes in cities and towns 
which we visit; and a grant from the Trust is noted by local governments as a reason on its 
own to support a particular project. 
 
It has remained our policy to expand always quite gradually in China, being careful to 
preserve the trust and good opinion we enjoy, and to set an example which others will 
follow.  And in supporting our various projects around China, we like to continue to work with 
those people and institutions who have earned our trust, and only to add projects where the 
relation of trust has developed reliably. 
 
In line with this policy we continue to work most closely (a) with the two principal infectious 
diseases hospitals of Beijing, the Ditan and the You’an, whose excellence in HIV/Aids 
treatment and care is a cornerstone example to others around China; (b) with our friends in 
Dali and Simao prefectures in Yunnan, and elsewhere in that most HIV-affected province; 
(c) with the Xinjiang Uighur Autonomous Region, the largest province of China, where our 
longstanding relationships have enabled us to access those who are suffering most; (d) with 
Sichuan, where infection is increasing rapidly and where we have built a trusting relationship 
with the Chengdu Contagious Diseases Hospital; and (e) with Professor Zhang Beichuan 
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and the outreach he has achieved to the gay -or MSM – community throughout China.  This 
brings us into contact with MSM groups in two-thirds of the provinces of China, and with the 
health authorities which are required to assist them.  We add cautiously to this list, when we 
find reliable counterparties, and we expect to include Guangxi in 2011. 
 
In addition our annual prizes – we made our 11th annual prizegivings in 2010 – are warmly 
received all over China, and strongly influence good practice in Aids prevention and care.  In 
2011 we gave our prizes to nurses in Beijing and Xinjiang, and we named 2010 the Year of 
the Nurse, to encourage the HIV nursing community of China. 
 
Our presence on the ground in China has been much helped in the last 2 years by our 
Trustee Eugene Chang who, while resident in Beijing, has developed excellent relations with 
our government and hospital friends, and with many of the individuals and groups whom we 
help.  This has improved our insight.  Following Eugene’s recommendation we have 
appointed two volunteer project managers based in Beijing, Zhen Li and Frankie Bai, who 
can advise us how best to help among the socially-excluded gay and HIV positive 
community, and especially among those who are both gay and HIV positive. 
 
At the London end we continue to benefit from the initiatives and advice of our Director, Dr. 
Shisong Jiang, and the support of The Mary Kinross Charitable Trust, whose Chairman 
Elizabeth Shields has completed more than 20 China visits with us, giving us the benefit of 
her long experience in the charitable field.  We are all greatly helped by my niece Nathalie’s 
assumption of the role of Clerk, in addition to that of Trustee, ensuring that all our financial 
strings are pulled together. 
 
We remain grateful to, and responsible towards, our many friends who have continued to 
donate to our funds in London, as well as to friends who help us directly in China – like 
Daniel and Sally Zhou who have paid all our internal airfares.  In the United States our 
‘sister’ company has just changed its name to Barry & Martin America, Inc, because we 
found the previous name too cumbersome.  I am happy to record below the names of our 
US donors in 2010, as well as our continued vivid appreciation of the role of Carol Dauber 
as Director, Secretary & Treasurer. 
 

 
 
Martin Gordon 
7 May 2011 
 
 

Barry & Martin America, Inc. - Donations in 2010 
     
James Chen US $100  Michael Meehan 50
Carol Dauber 500  Stephen & Karen O'Neill 500
Martin & Yasuko Edelshain 1,000  Renata Propper 500
Rev. Ronald & Ruth Englund 300  John Pull 300
Barry Friedberg & Charlotte Moss 750  Noel Sanborn & Virginia Lee 1,000
Martin Gordon 4,300  Hon & Rev Victoria Sanborn 150
Linda Lee 500  Rosita Sarnoff & Beth Sapery 1,000
Michael Leigh 500  Charles Warder & Michael Comer 100
Jeffrey & Tondra Lynford 1,500  Dr. Tom Warne 500
Vincent & Anne Mai 1,500   $15,050
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Top left: Urumqi.  Our prizewinner and doctors who have trained in London together with Dr. 
Alan Smith and Dr. Carolyn Reid and Nurse Zoe Sheppard.  Top Right: With volunteers and 
friends in Urumqi.  Bottom left: Eugene and Jet, with our prizewinner Nurse Fu Yan, at 
You’an Hospital presenting a bag from the British Embassy and our Trust.  Bottom right: Dali 
Yunnan, with our Trust’s adopted daughter Julia.
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BARRY & MARTIN'S TRUST      
       
STATEMENT OF CAPITAL ASSETS AT 31 DECEMBER 2010     
       
  2010  2009 
  £ £  £ £ 
       
       
       
Quoted Shares at Valuation:      
  Holding      
Bank of East Asia  HKD 2.50 64460 173,827   158,609  
Café de Coral Holdings Ltd HKD 0.10 18000 28,662   25,469  
CLP Holdings  HKD 5 51100 267,132   213,771  
Hong Kong & China Gas  HKD 0.25 54571 82,826   77,159  
Hong Kong Electric Holdings HKD 1 7500 30,446   25,244  
HSBC Holdings  USD 0.50 42500 276,718   301,240  
Hysan Development  HKD 5 32000 97,030   56,278  
Pearson Ord.  GBP 0.25 2000 20,160   17,820  

Standard Chartered PLC USD 0.50 
Note 

1 1687 29,602       -   
Swire Pacific 'A'  HKD 0.60 34000 359,986   254,911  
Television Broadcasts Ltd HKD 0.05 9000 31,316   26,811  
   1,397,705    1,157,312 
       

Equipment at net book value 
Note 

2      -    55 
       
Balances:      
       
Tax refund 3,791   3,352  
Donations in advance (500)       -   
Unpaid expenses (4,331)   (13,297)  
CAF Account 53,587   77,440  
HSBC 9,378   3,189  
Merrill Lynch 43,590   10,227  
   105,515    80,911 
         
       
   1,503,220    1,238,278 
         
       
       
 Notes      
1 Shareholdings purchased in year and retrained      
2 The capitalisation lower limit has been increased in 2010 to £500.    
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BARRY & MARTIN'S 
TRUST       
       
CAPITAL CASH ACCOUNT TO 31 DECEMBER 2010    
       
  2010  2009 
  £ £  £ £ 
       
Receipts:-       
       
Opening cash balance   80,911   176,480  
       
Cash donations   128,934   152,049  
       

Income tax recoverable   
 

2,639   4,467  
      

Share sale: Prudential (Surplus on sale £290) 
 

29,763       -  
         
   242,247   332,996  
       
Payments:-       
       
Postage, printing & stationery 73   120   
Telephone, internet & web 718   515   
Wages & professional fees 8,098   7,229   
Bank charges         260   294   
  9,149   8,158   
       

Share purchases: Prudential 
 

29,473       -   
                             Other   26,853   154,941   
Income Account deficit  71,257   88,986   
   136,732   252,085  
         
       
Capital Cash Account Balance  105,515   80,911  
         
Represented by:       
       
Tax refund   3,791   3,352  
Donations in advance   (500)       -  
Unpaid expenses   (4,331)   (13,297) 
CAF Account   53,587   77,440  
HSBC   9,378   3,189  
Merrill Lynch   43,590  10,227  
         
       
   105,515   80,911  
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BARRY & MARTIN'S TRUST
INCOME ACCOUNT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2010

£ £ £ £
RECEIPTS

Net Dividends:-

Bank of East Asia 4,587 1,562
Café de Coral Holdings 915 802      
CLP Holdings 10,666 10,378
Hong Kong & China Gas 1,540 1,434
Hong Kong Electric Holdings 1,350 365      
HSBC 9,263 9,968
Hysan Developments 1,887 1,709
Pearson 726 684
Prudential 732    -
Standard Chartered 220    -
Swire Pacific 9,299 5,586
Television Broadcasts 1,331 183      

42,516 32,671

Interest:-
CAF Account 71 482
HSBC   -    -
Merrill Lynch 117 51

188 533

42,704 33,204
PAYMENTS

Grants for Charitable Purposes in China:-
Dr Zhang Beichuan / Qingdao Medical College / Gay groups around China 25,000
Barry & Martin's Prizes 2010 14,977
Xinjiang Infectious Diseases Hospital,Urumqi 10,000
No.2 People's Hospital of Dali / Peggy Health Centre 9,000
HIV Workshop website / Dr Shisong Jiang 9,000
Chengdu Contagious Diseases Hospital 6,000
Capital Medical University Beijing You'an Hospital: Quiet Garden 6,000
People's Hospital, Yining City, Xinjiang 5,000
Beijing Ditan Hospital/Red Ribbon Centre 4,850
Dr Li Xiu Fang/ Qingdao Sisters Together /
  Outreach for Female Sex Workers 4,000
Simao Pu'Er CDC / Wang Chun 3,800
Medical mission to Xinjiang 2,914
Zhang Jianbo: Good Friends Health Centre, Dali 2,900
Dr Gui Xien, Zhong Nan Hospital, Wuhan 2,500
Kashgar Centre for Disease Control 2,000
Medical team to South West China 1,630
World Aids Day / Bags for HIV patients 1,448
Xinjiang Doctors UK training visit 1,120
Rainbow China 750
Safe Nepal 750
Beijing Ditan Hospital: Seminar 322

113,961 122,190

INCOME DEFICIT (71,257) (88,986)

2010 2009
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BARRY & MARTIN'S TRUST
DONATIONS RECEIVED FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2010

£

Martin Gordon 63,781
The Mary Kinross Charitable Trust 30,000
John Edwards (in memory of Ian Lyon) 5,000
Anonymous 5,000
Hélène Senn Foulds 3,000
Shin Kong Life Foundation 2,051
The Peter Stormonth Darling Charitable Trust 2,000
Ifan Lloyd 1,500
Anthony & Consuelo Brooke 1,000
Richard Creed 1,000
Nick Hayley 1,000
Alain & Elisabeth Philippe 1,000
Sir David & Lady Scholey 1,000
Dahong Wang 1,000
Denis & Mimi Antoine 841
Nicholas & Sheena Barber 500
Malcolm Barnett 500
Stephen & Sheila Clarke 500
Jun Kobayashi 500
Hon James & Catarina Leigh-Pemberton 500
Aubrey & Elizabeth Li 500
Osamu & Masako Nagayama 500
Richard Oldfield 500
Hon Joanna Roll 500
Ian & Daphne Boyce 388
Les trois chats 333
Hon Julian Byng 300
Roland & Ghislaine Baldensperger 274
Michael & Phyu Phyu & James Aung San Gordon 250
Michael & Judy Jackson 250
Bernard Kelly 225
Robert Binyon 200
Harley & Nina Irwin 200
Ines Lock 200
Xu Li Macrae 200
In memory of Chan Loon Ping 200
Nie Qingping 200
Geoffrey Villis 200
Tony Carter 175
Jany Morgan & Arlette Colonna 150
Hugh & Jane Richardson 150
Chris Wood 150
Myoung Il Choi 120
John Moncrieff 120
Peter Tustin 120
Gerald & Lucy Cadogan 105
Priscilla Baines 100
Roger Bates 100
Sir Andrew & Lady Burns 100
Claire & Lucas Wilson 100
Francis Truong 76
An Anonymous Friend 75
Angus & Mary Bancroft 50
David & Vanessa Kilpatrick 50
Vernon Mark 50
Agnes & Frank Welsh 50

Total 128,934
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Barry & Martin’s Prizes 2010 
 

1 – Beijing 
 

We gave our principal prize to Nurse Fu Yan of Beijing You’an Hospital for her outstanding 
work with Aids patients over more than 15 years.  In a particular mark of respect for Fu 
Yan’s work, Madam Wang Xiaoya of CCTV acted as presenter at the prizegiving, which was 
reported the same evening on CCTV 10 and Wang Xiaoya promised continuous support to 
our Trust (photo below left). 
 

        
 
A particular contribution of Nurse Fu Yan to Aids Care in China has been her creation of the 
Quiet Garden at You’an Hospital in 2007, sponsored by our Trust.  The Quiet Garden has 
been enormously successful in reaching out to newly infected gay HIV-positive men, and 
over the last year Fu Yan has been expanding this concept to other hospitals in China 
including Zhengzhou, Shenyang, Chengdu, Chongqing etc.  She is standing next to Martin 
in the photo above right.  On the other side of Martin is You’an’s Vice President Jin 
Ronghua.  Others in the photograph are, l – r, volunteer Cola, our project manager Frankie, 
our director Shisong Jiang, Elizabeth Shields, our Trustee Eugene Chang, Vice Party 
Secretary Xiang Haiping and Nurse Gao. 
 
The leader of the Quiet Garden for its first three years was Dr. Bai Shixue who showed 
exceptional compassion to the newly infected patients. He died in January 2010 and we 
bestowed a special Memorial Award (below left) – in duplicate – one copy for Dr. Bai’s 
daughter (below right) and one copy for the Quiet Garden, being held by volunteer Duan Yi.  
 

 
 

BARRY & MARTIN’S TRUST 
(Registered English Charity No. 1062629) 

 
 1062629  

 
 

Memorial Award  
 

Dr. Bai Shixue 
 

The Trustees of Barry & Martin’s Trust present this award in memory of 
Dr. Bai Shixue, Quiet Garden, Home of Loving Care, Beijing You’an Hospital, Beijing 

 

 
 

The Quiet Garden at Beijing You’an Hospital was established in 2007 to give counselling 
and comfort to HIV patients, especially those newly infected.  Dr. Bai Shixue acted as the 
leader of the Quiet Garden from the beginning until his death in January 2010.  His 
kindness and advice to many troubled patients established the warm and friendly style of 
the Quiet Garden which is now being reproduced in other hospitals around China.  The 
photograph above shows Dr. Bai giving his lotus painting to the Chairman of Barry & 
Martin’s Trust, Martin Gordon, on January 11, 2010. 
 
 

 
 

Martin Gordon OBE 
Chairman, Barry & Martin’s Trust   
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Barry & Martin’s Prizes 2010 

 
2 – Xinjiang 

 
We gave 3 prizes around China’s largest province the Xinjiang Uighur Autonomous Region.  
Nurse Zoe Sheppard, Chief HIV Nurse of St. Mary’s Hospital Paddington, was present at all 
our prizegivings in Beijing and Xinjiang and Dr. Alan Smith of St. Mary’s was with us at all 
the Xinjiang prizegivings.  
 

      
 
Above left, Prizewinner Nurse Guan Jianping of Xinjiang Infectious Diseases Hospital, 
Urumqi.  Left of this photo is Dr. Yang Chengxin, President of the Hospital and prizewinner 
in 2005.  At the right is Madam Wang Xiaoyan, Deputy Director General of the Health 
Bureau of the Autonomous Region. 
 
Above right, Prizewinner Nurse Awagu Batuer at the Kashgar County Hospital with Nurse 
Zoe and Dr. Alan.   
 
Below Prizewinner Nurse Chang Yanling, President of Yining City Hospital, Yili Prefecture, is 
holding her prize. 
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Yunnan 
 

1 – Dali 
 
The Peggy Health Centre in Dali continues to be regarded as the best Aids centre in China.  And its 
leader Dr. Zhang Jianbo was made a National Model Worker in 2010 (below centre).  Below left, 
Jianbo is with our Adviser Professor Willy Wong at left and Dr. Lu Guogan of Guangxi at centre.  The 
photo at right shows the Peggy Centre, at the height of the camellia season. 
 

     
 
 
Below, Elizabeth and Martin meet some of the Aids affected children at the Peggy Health Centre.  
The children had all prepared paintings for us, and in the bottom photo, we are in the courtyard 
holding the children’s paintings.  Peggy herself is seated next to Martin. 
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Yunnan 

 
2 – Simao Prefecture 

 
We continue to work with Dr. Wang Chun of the Prefectural CDC, our 2001 prizewinner.  Below left a 
warm welcome from Wang Chuan at Xishuanbanna.  Below right visit to Lancang, home of the Lahu 
people, who are Christians.  The churches of Lancang preach safe sex behaviour and do Aids 
outreach among their parishioners.   In this photo our 2003 prizewinner Dr. Gui Xien of Wuhan is 
standing behind Martin. 
 
 
 

    
 
 

Below, we meet the some of Wang Chun’s patients in Pu’er City.  We have known most of them for 
10 years and they are all well.   
 

 
 
and always in this part of Yunnan, we are expected to dance (below). 
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Chengdu 
 

We are increasing our cooperation with the Chengdu Contagious Diseases Hospital, whose President 
Madam Wen Xianmin is seated next to Elizabeth in the below photograph.  Seated at left is Dr. Wang 
Xiaodong, Director of the Chengdu Gay Care Organisation, which gives counselling to gay HIV 
patients coming to the hospital.  
 

 
 
 
The British Embassy in Beijing approached us to cooperate on World Aids Day and Eugene arranged 
for bags to be made bearing the logos of the Embassy and of our Trust.  Together with our Embassy 
friends we handed out these bags, full of goodies, at the Ditan and You’an Hospitals around World 
Aids Day and we continued to hand them round during our visits in Dali, Pu’er and Chengdu.  Here 
we are giving a bag to a gay HIV patient at the hospital in Chengdu. 
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MSM/Gay 
 

We visited Professor Zhang Beichuan in Qingdao in March 2011.  He was our original prizewinner in 
2000 and has done more to help understanding of gays in China than anyone else.  This is 
acknowledged throughout the gay community as well as in government circles.  He is seated at left in 
the photograph below, with Professor Qin Shide and Martin and Eugene.  Among those standing, at 
second left is Dr. Li Xiufang, whose pioneering work among prostitutes we support. 
 

 
 

There is set out below a letter we received from a bereaved parent in Xinjiang: 
 
Respectful Mr. Martin Gordon: 
 
How are you! 
 
My name is Jianguo Cai, living in Shihesi, I was a repairmen before retired. Me 
and my wife spent 30 years together. 
 
Xin Cai is our only son, he was tested HIV+ last year in Urumqi. He decided to 
hide the truth and not received confirmatory test at that time. He resigned his 
work and hided somewhere. Afterwards, he told us that he lived in fear of die 
because of HIV in every single day. He was afraid to be exposed to others, 
which will let other people look down up him and us. More importantly, he was 
scare to let us disappointed. But the way he thought eventually lead him to lost 
his best time for treatment. 
 
My salary is 1000 yuan after retired which could barely support our whole family. 
Xin Cai spend all of his money due to lost of confidence after found as HIV+. We 
can’t afford the medical cost due to those reasons above. 
 
From January to March, Xin Cai reeived well treatment and services in Infectious 
Disease Hospital, volunteers from Tiantong Group often came and accompany 
him. What surprised most is that medical expenses of Xin Cai is funded by Barry 
& Martin Trust which hugely relieved our burden. 
 
Early of March, although the medical staff tried every thing they can to rescue my 
son but unfortunately, he passed away with a lot regrets. 
 
Mr. Martin, very thankful to your support to Xin Cai and he was very grateful for 
what you did, he always want to thank you in person when you visit Xinjiang, 
even though he is not here anymore but I still want to pass his and our family’s 
thanks to you by this letter. 
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In here, HIV/AIDS is always linked to morality, people will think of drug use and 
multiple sexual partners. Now, all of relatives know my son is died of HIV/AIDS 
and he is gay, most of our relatives are not contact with us anymore, neighbors 
see us as stranger. So we decided to back to homedown. 
 
Although we suffered a lot of discriminations from our relatives, but we saw a 
most valuable spirit from your trust, medical staff in IDH and volunteers in 
Tiantong Group. 
 
Thanks Again. 
 
Jianguo Cai 
September 2010 
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Our Trust was honoured by the presentation to Martin by the Mayor of Beijing of the Great Wall 
Friendship Award.  In the photograph below Martin is receiving the award from Mayor Guo Jinlong on 
30 March 2011. 

 

 
 

Below left: Barry Chan 1944-1996, in whose memory our Trust was created.  Below centre: 
Policeman Zhou, volunteer in Taiyuan, Shanxi, with Martin.  Below right: It is raining in Pingyao, 
Shanxi and the dog takes refuge under Martin’s coat. 

 

      
 
 
Below advertisement in a market place in Xinjiang, in the Chinese and Uighur languages. 
 
 

 


